
  

           To:  CBD National Focal Points, relevant organizations and indigenous peoples and local communities, 

SBSTTA National Focal Points, Cartagena Protocol National Focal Points, ABS Focal Points 

 

Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity 
413 Saint-Jacques Street, Suite 800 

Montreal, QC, H2Y 1N9, Canada 
Tel : +1 514 288 2220    |    secretariat@cbd.int 

www.cbd.int  

 

Ref.: SCBD/CPU/DC/WM/AMC/MW/91589                            15 March 2024 

 

 Peer review of the outcomes and methodology of the process of broad and regular horizon 

scanning, monitoring and assessment of the most recent technological developments  

in synthetic biology 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

In decision 15/31, the Conference of the Parties (COP) established a process for broad and regular 

horizon scanning, monitoring and assessment of the most recent developments in synthetic biology. In the 

same decision, the COP also established a multidisciplinary Ad Hoc Technical Expert Group (AHTEG) on 

Synthetic Biology to support the process.  The COP requested the Executive Secretary to prepare reports on 

the outcomes and operation of the horizon scanning process and to submit those reports for peer review to 

support the review of the effectiveness of the process by the Subsidiary Body on Scientific, Technical and 

Technological Advice at its meeting prior to the sixteenth meeting of the Conference of the Parties. 

The multidisciplinary AHTEG met in July 2023, October 2023 and January 2024 to develop a 

methodology and conduct one cycle of broad and regular horizon scanning, monitoring and assessment of 

the most recent technological developments in synthetic biology. The outcomes of the horizon scanning, 

monitoring and assessment process are available in annex I to CBD/SBSTTA/26/4. The refined 

methodology updated in light of the experience gained is presented in annex IV of the same document.   

Accordingly, I invite Parties and observers to participate in the peer review of the outcomes of the 

process and the refined methodology by submitting general comments on the information contained in 

annexes I and IV above, before 12 April 2024. These comments will be compiled and presented to the 

twenty-sixth meeting of the Subsidiary Body on Scientific, Technical and Technological Advice to support 

the review of the process for broad and regular horizon scanning, monitoring and assessment. 

Kindly send your comments to the Secretariat by e-mail to: secretariat@cbd.int, along with an 

official letter signed by the CBD national focal point or head of the organization, as appropriate, endorsing 

the submission.  

Please accept, Sir, Madam, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

(Signed) David Cooper  

        Acting Executive Secretary 

 

 

http://www.cbd.int/
https://www.cbd.int/doc/decisions/cop-15/cop-15-dec-31-en.pdf
https://www.cbd.int/doc/c/5c8f/e4c2/ae11669d3be4018e17a86cbc/sbstta-26-04-en.pdf
mailto:secretariat@cbd.int

